

Tisbury Parish Council - Minutes of Full Meeting

Tuesday 5th October 2010 in the Elizabeth Hall, Tisbury at 7pm

DRAFT

10.10.01	<p>Present: P.Cnllrs P. Duffy (Chairman), D. Carroll (Vice-Chairman), J. Berkley-Matthews (RFO), Mrs J. Amos, D. Boxall (until 8:20pm), Mrs Pam Chave, P. Coopman, R. Dearden, Miss F. Corp, M. McGrath - 10.</p> <p>Also in attendance: WCnllr T. Deane; a representative of the CO-OP; Mrs S. Harry (Clerk).</p> <p>Apologies received and accepted: T.Barnes.</p>	
10.10.02	<p>Declarations of Interest:</p> <p>P. Coopman - the Cnllr highlighted his resignation from the Allotment Society.</p> <p>Mrs P. Chave - with respect to requests from the Footpath Club.</p>	
10.10.03	<p>Public Participation and Presentations:</p> <p>a. A member of staff from the CO-OP spoke about the problems associated with deliveries being made to the premises. Cnllrs undertook to investigate what action could be taken to reduce the impact upon traffic in the High Street during delivery times, for example, by having a vehicle delivery un/loading bay.</p> <p>b. The CEV (J. Scott-Clarke) spoke to Cnllrs about his role as Community Emergency Volunteer (including flooding) and the suggestion for a Tisbury Emergency Plan to complement that already produced by South West Trains; would be updated annually. Mr SC also indicated his previous experience as the Army's representative for major incidents in London for 5 years before retiring.</p> <p>c. The Clerk spoke briefly on behalf of Mrs Harris (S/2010/1353), explaining the advantages of a complete demolish/rebuild proposal rather than a major refurbishment to her property.</p>	Clerk
10.10.04	<p>Approval of minutes:</p> <p>a. 07.09.10 - full meeting - Cnllrs resolved to accept the minutes proposed DC / seconded MissFC / unanimous</p> <p>b. 16.09.10 - Johnson's Field meeting - noting that this meeting took place on Thursday 16th September rather than Tuesday 16th September, Cnllrs resolved to accept the minutes. proposed DC / seconded MMcG / unanimous</p> <p>c. 21.09.10 - CG Fry meeting - Cnllrs resolved to accept the minutes. proposed DC / seconded JBM / unanimous</p> <p>d. Cnllrs also noted the minutes of the JBC meeting on 14th September 2010</p>	Clerk
10.10.05	<p>CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS</p> <p>S/2010/1329 - full - Gaston Manor, High Street, Tisbury - new greenhouse following removal of existing greenhouse and shed Cnllrs resolved to support the application proposed DC / seconded MrsPamC / unanimous</p> <p>S/2010/1353 - full - Cloneen, Hindon Lane, Tisbury - demolition of existing chalet bungalow with attached garage and erection of a single replacement chalet bungalow Cnllrs resolved to support the application proposed MMcG / seconded MissFC / unanimous</p>	

10.10.06	<p><u>Hindon Lane development:</u></p> <p>Cnllrs noted the request from CG Fry for an informal indication from TPC on a preference, T-junction or roundabout, at the junction of the development site with Hindon Lane. The options were discussed, with Cnllrs noting that a roundabout would be less likely to slow traffic and would be out of keeping with the rural environs, whereas a T-junction with associated pinch points would help to slow traffic flow. Cnllrs decided that the T-junction would be preferable.</p> <p>In response to a number of letters to WCnllr TD, it was also suggested that a comprehensive review of traffic management be undertaken jointly by TPC and WC.</p>	Clerk Clerk
10.10.07	<p><u>Applications Determined</u> - see attached listing for recent decisions</p>	
10.10.08	<p>FINANCE</p> <p>a. Financial Report - Cnllrs resolved to approve the schedules circulated with the agenda. proposed DC / seconded JBM / unanimous</p> <p>b. Burial Committee funding for 2011/12 - Cnllrs resolved to approve the grant requested to a maximum of £972. proposed DC / seconded MMcG / unanimous</p> <p>c. Path Improvement Grant - Cnllrs considered 2 requests from the Footpath Club:</p> <p>i. the support of the PC in obtaining a grant to divert the footpath from Totterdale Farm onto Jobbers Lane via a permissive path, courtesy of Mr Shallcross, to create a more accessible entrance and safer route. An element of match funding (in kind and/or cash) is required from volunteers and /or the parish council. Cnllrs resolved to support this request - proposed FC / seconded MMcG / unanimous</p> <p>ii. A small grant of £50 to cover consumables relating to use of the newly acquired strimmer. Cnllrs resolved to support this request - proposed DC / seconded MissFC / unanimous</p> <p>d. Wiltshire Council Briefing Note: The Next Four Years - the challenges we face Cnllrs noted the information.</p> <p>e. Request for donation from 'Vitalise' Cnllrs resolved not to support this request proposed DC / seconded PeterC / unanimous</p>	
10.10.09	<p>MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED and/or RESOLVED</p> <p>a. <u>Transfer of community assets from WC to TPC; car park, public toilets and allotment gardens</u> Cnllrs resolved that a request should be submitted to the SWWAB to transfer the allotments area to the PC; a nominal sum of £1 would be offered for the land. proposed PeterC / seconded MrsPamC / unanimous Cnllrs deferred any decisions on the car park and public toilets until more information was available.</p> <p>b. <u>Parking in Tisbury / acquisition of land adjacent to the South Western Hotel</u> A brief discussion confirmed the view that the residents at the meeting on 16th September had indicated little support for the proposal to buy the land for car parking and even less support to buy the land for amenity use. Purchase of any other land was also not favoured, although introduction of parking restrictions and discussions with SWTrains did have support. It was also noted that the current owners of Johnson's Field did not wish to see the</p>	Clerk Clerk Clerk Clerk

	<p>area used for car parking, but would consider use as an amenity area.</p> <p>c. <u>Additional road signs for Wardour</u> Cnllrs briefly discussed the current situation and resolved to support the request for the road markings around Wardour to be re-instated or introduced along with a minimum of signs to indicate junctions. WH'ways would be contacted. proposed DC / seconded RD / unanimous</p> <p>d. <u>Reduced street lighting in Tisbury</u> Cnllrs noted the statistics of returns made following the consultation in 3 areas of Tisbury and were encouraged by the low number of objections.</p> <table border="1" data-bbox="284 506 1385 696"> <thead> <tr> <th></th> <th>W'land Rd/The Corry</th> <th>Springfield Park</th> <th>Ladydown View</th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td>Houses contacted</td> <td>21</td> <td>30</td> <td>19</td> </tr> <tr> <td>objections (%)</td> <td>1 (5%)</td> <td>3 (10%)</td> <td>0 (0%)</td> </tr> <tr> <td>*Suggested changes</td> <td>0</td> <td>4</td> <td>1</td> </tr> </tbody> </table> <p>*Where residents suggested changes to the nominated streetlights for reduced hours</p> <p>Cnllrs resolved to progress the scheme, nominating the areas to the SWWAB. proposed MrsJAmos / seconded JBM / unanimous</p> <p>If approved, WC Lighting Engineers will assess the proposals for safety, taking into account any suggestions for changes made to the lighting columns suggested.</p>		W'land Rd/The Corry	Springfield Park	Ladydown View	Houses contacted	21	30	19	objections (%)	1 (5%)	3 (10%)	0 (0%)	*Suggested changes	0	4	1	<p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p>
	W'land Rd/The Corry	Springfield Park	Ladydown View															
Houses contacted	21	30	19															
objections (%)	1 (5%)	3 (10%)	0 (0%)															
*Suggested changes	0	4	1															
10.10.10	<p><u>Report from Wiltshire County Councillor</u></p> <p>a. WCnllr TD referred to the previously circulated paper from WC on the next 4 years, highlighting in particular the savings necessary and how these were likely to be achieved through a reduction in staff numbers.</p> <p>b. In addition, Cnllrs were informed of a public meeting in Salisbury on 11th October on the Core Strategy for the South. Following the decision by the Coalition Govnt to involve the community in planning decisions, this meeting would allow the public to comment and influence where the 13,500 houses deemed necessary in this area would be allocated.</p> <p>c. Finally, progress on the proposed devolvement of the Sports Centre to community led management was highlighted; in particular the availability of a Sports England Consultant to the small working party (WCnllrs Mrs BW, TD, P. Smart and Mrs S. Wilan) reporting back to the Sports Centre Management Group. It was proposed that the 2 Tisbury parish councils hold a joint public meeting to inform and involve local residents and those from nearby villages of the various initiatives taking place. It was stressed that WC and especially WCnllrs Mrs BW and TD would be aiming for the best deal possible for Tisbury Sports Centre.</p>																	
10.10.11	<p><u>Report from Community Beat Officers</u> - not present.</p>																	
10.10.12	<p><u>Reports from Chairman, Clerk and Parish Councillors</u></p> <p>a. Chairman's report PD re-iterated the need for continued impetus on parking issues in Tisbury, bearing in mind earlier discussions on traffic problems in the High Street made worse by an element of all day parking on the High Street and Nadder Car Park. A suggestion for temporary parking restrictions below the railway station (Station Road) and in the Nadder Close car park would be explored and traders on the High Street would be canvassed for views.</p>	<p>Clerk</p>																

	<p>b. Clerk's report</p> <p>i. <u>Jurassic Leisure Trust/Tisbury Sports Centre</u> The offer of assistance from Mick Anderson with respect to community involvement with the Sports Centre was noted. Cnllrs were also informed of an email from a Fovant resident concerned with the possible demise of the Sports Centre, but this was felt to be unduly pessimistic at the current time.</p> <p>ii. <u>Market activities in Tisbury</u> It was noted that the Enforcement Officer (Planning) was currently looking into activities at Station Yard that might require a change of use application.</p> <p>iii. <u>Grit Bins</u> Cnllrs were informed that a request for a grit bin in Beckford Close would be considered at the SWWAB meeting on 13th October.</p> <p>iv. <u>Youth Club funding</u> The Clerk reported that the £3,000 donated to the Youth Group from the PC for an additional night has been spent in different ways through the year so far. Initially the money was used to fund a Sunday evening, but finding additional staff proved difficult, so this session was stopped in June and the funding used to open on Monday evenings. It is hoped to try again with staff on a Sunday evening as then the Monday evening would become a junior session. The majority of funding is used for staffing although some may be used for buying materials, cooking ingredients etc.</p> <p>v. <u>SLCC meeting</u> The Clerk indicated that at a recent meeting, it had been suggested that hours worked by Clerks be recorded against various headings, including the 'cost of democracy', to illustrate the variety and costs of the increasing workload necessitated by devolvement of services, asset transfer, consultations etc.</p> <p>c. Clarence / Highway Issues:</p> <p>i. <u>Defects</u> The pavement and gutter area of the stretch of highway from the War Memorial up to Arundell James Estate Agents was highlighted as in very poor condition.</p> <p>ii. <u>Local Transport Plan 2011-2026</u> The Clerk had received an email notification of the consultation documents being available on the website. This will initially be considered at the interim meeting on 19th October.</p> <p>d. KGVth Playground inspection - Cnllrs noted that the ROSPA inspection took place in September and that the report is awaited. A costed repair and maintenance schedule will also be available.</p> <p>e. Lower Recreation Ground inspections -fence repairs are still outstanding</p> <p>f. Footpaths - no other information.</p> <p>g. Community composting - Cnllrs were informed of the proposals for 2 bonfires on 20th October and 5th November and that residents would be informed in advance. Neither bonfire would be lit before 6pm. No objections were raised.</p> <p>h. Allotments - Cnllrs noted that Mr Walker would now chair the Allotment Society, with the next meeting on 11th October. Contact was required to discuss the proposed changes to the agreement.</p> <p>i. TAPCAP / CAB reports - it was noted that applications for grants from SWWAB were decreasing in number; also that a 'Sowing Seeds' grant of £8,500 had been</p>	<p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p>
--	--	--

	<p>submitted from Wessex Chambers of Commerce.</p> <p>j. JBC - no further comments.</p> <p>k. TCSP - A brief report included mention of the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme that was being re-launched by the CBO Martin Day and the proposed road safety projects being discussed by the SWWAB. It was noted that SIDs were still in use and that the impact of government cuts on the Police and Fire & Rescue Services would be known by the month end.</p> <p>l. CAPYG - Cnllrs noted that TISBUS and the Link Scheme were being used to transport Youth Group members to meetings.</p> <p>m. Joint Parish Advisory Group - no report made.</p>	
10.10.13	<p>NOTICES</p> <p>WC's Flood Awareness event - City Hall, Salisbury - 1pm to 4pm on 19th October 2010</p> <p>No nominations to attend were made.</p>	
10.10.14	<p>Correspondence received - noted.</p>	
10.10.15	<p>Date and time of next meetings</p> <p>Full - Tuesday 2nd November 2010</p> <p>Plus planning meetings as advised.</p>	

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9:10pm.